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28 August 2020 

On 27 August, Mr. KONO Taro, Minister of Defense of Japan and Mr. Antti Kaikkonen, Minister of 

Defense of Finland had a teleconference to discuss defense cooperation and exchanges between 

Japan and Finland. Minister Kono expressed his expectation for the participation of Japan Ground 

Self-Defense Force in Military Music Festival Hamina Tatoo next year. 

Regarding COVID-19, they agreed on the followings: 

(1) sharing information, knowledge and lessons learned about the measures taken by the 

defense authorities towards overcoming COVID-19 at the earliest stage; 

(2) necessity of sharing recognition of threat based on the current circumstances and of 

potential effects of the spread of COVID-19 on defense policy of each country from the view point of 

the role of defense authorities; and 

(3) promoting vigorously defense cooperation and exchanges and maintaining communication 

between the defense authorities. 

Our bilateral defense cooperation and communication have been further developed recently, 

exemplified by the dialogue between Dr. Niinistö and Mr. Iwaya, the then Defense Ministers, as well  

as their signing of “the Memorandum between the Ministry of Defense of Japan and the Ministry of  

Defense of Finland on Cooperation and Exchanges in the Field of Defense” in February 2019.  
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